DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 15, 2011
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Lank, Newman, Newstadt, Sarg, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Keithley
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Charles Quesenberry (VAMC  Public Affairs Officer), Terry Wiley (Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation), Richard Buck (Veteran housing), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), William Oldham (Dover RAO), Elizabeth Byers-Jiron (Stand Down) and Linda Boone (Home of the Brave)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Vice Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. Wiley provided an update on the progress of the Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation project.
Mr. Dorman provided an update on the VA’s performance measures, spoke about Telehealth and the challenges of covering healthcare for veterans. He provided an update on the construction progress and spoke about emergency housing and changes being made to help improve Behavior Health Care at the Wilmington VA. Both Mr. Dorman and Mr. Quesenberry spoke about transportation issues and the projected plans for the new Mobile Health Van. Mr. Dorman spoke about the new vascular program and announced the new teledermatology is up and running. 
Mr. Buck spoke about a few houses he owns in Wilmington that he is rehabbing and would like to open for veterans. Mr. Dorman responded by interjecting that Mr. Buck should work with the VA Homeless coordinators. This prompted questions and discussion followed. 
Mr. Oldham announced that the Delaware Army & Air National Guard is sponsoring a Retiree Day at the New Castle Air Base.  He works for the Retiree Office on DAFB and shared some issues that have been coming up with retirees and asked for volunteers to work in different areas on the base. This prompted questions and conversation. 

Ms. Byers-Jiron reported on the success of the most recent Veterans Stand Down and spoke about plans for next year’s Stand Down. She also spoke briefly about the Women Veterans Tea.
Ms. Boone provided an update on the progress of forming a women veterans organization. She spoke about the Home of the Brave and outlined some of the changes that have been made. She announced they are still looking for a few more professionals to become board members. 
Chairman Thompson wanted to give a heartfelt thank you to the Delaware River and Bay Authority for their involvement in the ceremonies at the Bridge. Mr. Davila announced the WWII Memorial at the bridge plaza has been completed and the Commission will be involved in a rededication ceremony for Memorial Day 2012. Chairman Thompson introduced the newest member of the Commission, Mark Newman, representing VFW.
Commissioner Newman provided some background about himself.

Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home and spoke about admissions and pay issues.  He also reported there will be a meeting this week to discuss the movement of the sidewalk and that their “master plan” was approved. Mr. Peterson presented a case requesting a waiver for admission into the Veterans Home and discussion followed. 
MOTION BY LARDIZZONE NOT TO APPROVE ADMISSION WAIVER FOR THE VETERANS HOME, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED.

Commissioner Carroll questioned Mr. Peterson about the updating of the Veterans Home website and an explanation was provided. There was discussion about the unresolved date of the next advisory meeting and the purpose of the advisory meetings. Mr. Peterson announced that advisory meetings have been scheduled for March 7 & June 6, 2012. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT OCTOBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY LARDIZZONE, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL
Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported that a new Conservation Technician II was hired for the Northern Cemetery.
NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported on activities at the Cemetery and added that the new grounds foreman is doing a good job.
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Lank announced that DELVETS will host the Bridge and KWVA will host the Northern Cemetery for the 2012 Memorial Day services.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – He attended an event at Dover Downs and they are looking at that as a possible location for their annual convention. They held their Department meeting at the Commission building and are very appreciative for the use of the facility.  
Corsa (VVA) – He wished everyone a happy Veterans Day and Happy Birthday to the Marine Corps! 
Evans (American Legion) – They have already commenced working on the “Feeding Thousands at Thanksgiving” in Sussex County and are putting the boxes together on December 21, 2011. The Department Christmas party will be on December 17, 2011, in Harrington.
Goss (KWVA) – They are having their Department Christmas party on December 13, 2011, at the Modern Maturity and they are selling tickets for a drawing on December 7, 2011. 
Harden (WAVES) – She was asked to be the guest speaker at the Women Veterans Tea and shared a few of the facts on which she spoke.
Lank (MOWW) – They are very involved with the Senior and Junior ROTC programs for the State and normally attend the events to honor students. He recently attended an awards ceremony at Cape Henlopen.   
Lardizzone (DAV) – There will be a free dinner on December 10, 2011, at the Camden Fire Hall for veterans and active duty military. 
Newman (VFW) - Their service officer was involved in a bad accident and will probably retire earlier than scheduled. 

Newstadt (JWV) – He attended the Stand Down and it was outstanding. He mentioned some retiree benefits that seem to be going away.  Their annual meeting for the JWV elections will be held on June 8, 2012. 
Sarg (MOAA) – He attended the National meeting in San Antonio in October and accepted a five star level of excellence award on behalf of the Dover, DE Chapter. 
Thompson (MCL) – He spoke at the Ruritan Club in Milford, hosted the Veterans Day ceremony at the bridge and attended an event in Seaford where he was the honored guest.
Weir (AMVETS) – He spoke about book donations and asked to be contacted if anyone needs books.
NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Newstadt requested that additional Commissioners be added to the Personnel Committee. Chairman Thompson announced that if anyone is interested in being added to or switching committees, please let Ms. Taylor know. 

Mr. Davila displayed a plaque that he received at the National Association of State Directors of Veterans Affairs Convention and indicated that anyone could purchase this type of plaque if interested.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Carroll requested an update on the “Virtual Visitation” project at the Cemeteries and Mr. Davila provided an update. Mr. Davila brought up the subject of increasing the spousal burial fee and discussion followed. 

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Mr. McMullen announced that Dover AF Base will have a Tree Lighting Ceremony on December 1, 2011, and Santa will be in the cockpit on December 4, 2011. 
Commissioner Harden requested that at upcoming Memorial Bridge ceremonies it be announced that everyone remain seated until all the wheelchairs are out of the tent enclosure. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
DECEMBER 20, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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